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NEWSLETTER 1 Friday 9th January
Dear Parents,

Welcome to the first newsletter of 2009. We hope you had a happy and restful break. Thank you to you all for making me so welcome in my first week here. I have enjoyed meeting many of you in the snow and ice outside school and hope that I will meet many more of you soon. Thanks also to the children who have returned to school with smiles and enthusiasm. They have made me very welcome and already seem to regard me as a Mickleton feature.

SCHOOL DINNER MONEY - Thank you to all those people who have sent their children’s dinner money to school  in named envelopes. This makes it much easier for us. Could I please remind you not to bring envelopes into the office but to send them via your child’s school book bag so that they can be routed directly to the kitchen? 
CALLING ALL GARDENERS - We are indebted to Mr Peter Smith who works tirelessly to keep the lovely grounds at Mickleton School looking so beautiful. If you are interested in gardening and have a few hours to spare every now and then we would be delighted to see you, as would Mr Smith! We will gladly provide tea and biscuits. If you are able to help then please contact Mrs Barnett in the school office. Thank you.

SCHOOL OPEN DAY - We are opening Mickleton School to visitors on Tuesday 20th January from 10:00 am - 12:00 pm and 1:30 pm - 3:00 pm. We hope that many parents, prospective parents and village residents will join us to see the super building, meet the staff and see the children at work. Tea and biscuits will be provided by the Friends of the School. We look forward to welcoming you and your friends and family.
CLASS 4 SWIMMING - Swimming for Class 4 starts on Wednesday 25th February at Chipping Campden High School. This will run for 6 weeks. Children will be tranported by coach and will be accompanied by their class teacher. All children will need swimming costumes and towels; if you could provide a swimming hat the High School would be very grateful. Wearing a hat does improve their swimming as well as minimising wet hair problems. Please do not send spray deodorants or perfumes as these can affect the fire alarm systems. Thank you. 
HELP PLEASE! - We have a wonderful trophy cabinet sitting in school just waiting to be mounted on a wall. If you have the carpentry skills (we don’t!) to wall-mount it with supporting battens and would be able to give us a short time to do this then we would be delighted. Any offers would be gratefully received in the office. Thanking you in anticipation. 
P.E. KITS - Please could you ensure that your child always has  P.E. kit in school as several children have started the term without appropriate P.E. clothing? Thank you very much.
BOOKS FOR SCHOOLS - We are pleased to be taking part in ‘The Times Books for Schools’ scheme which starts on January 11th. From this date ‘Books for Schools’ tokens will appear every day in The Times and The Sunday Times. We can exchange these tokens for free books. There will be 12 tokens printed each week and books start at only 10 tokens so you really can make a difference. Please collect as many tokens as you can and send them with your children for deposit in the special boxes in the classrooms. Many thanks for your help. 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS - Most clubs will start next week, w/b Monday 12th January. Mr Matthews will still be running music on Tuesday morning at 8:15 a.m. All other clubs will continue as last term except cookery, gardening and multi-skills which will not take place this term. We will let you know as other clubs become available.
FRIDAY FORTNIGHTLY - In order that we can communicate efficiently with all members of the school community, I have decided to start a fortnightly ‘letter’ called the ‘Friday Fortnightly.’ You will receive a newsletter at the beginning and end of each half term but there will also be a fortnightly letter during the rest of the term. Each issue will contain a school calendar to keep you up to date as well as reports and details of events. If you have any comments about this please do let me know. The first issue will be on Friday 23rd January.
SATURDAY CINEMA & PLAYRANGERS – Gloucestershire playrangers provide a free group for children from 4:00 – 6:00 p.m. on Wednesdays at the Joseph Webb Hall. After half term this takes place on the playing fields. Everyone is welcome. Also there is a free Saturday Cinema in the King George Hall from 9:30 – 11:30 a.m. The first showing is on Saturday 17th January. Again, all are welcome to attend. 
SPRING TERM CALENDAR

	W/B Monday 12th January
	Clubs begin
	

	Thursday 15th January
	‘Mad Science’ club begins
	3:15 – 4:15 p.m.

	Friday 16th January
	Drama Club begins
	3:30 – 4:30 p.m.

	Monday 19th January
	FOS meeting at school
	7:30 p.m.

	Tuesday 20th January
	School Open Day
	10:00-12:00 p.m. / 1:30 – 3:00 p.m.

	Friday 13th February
	End of term
	3:15 p.m.

	Monday 23rd February
	Children return to school
	

	Wednesday 25th February
	Class 4 swimming starts (6 weeks)
	1:30 – 2:30 p.m.

	Week of 30th March – 3rd April
	Easter service – date to be confirmed
	tbc

	Friday 3rd April
	End of term
	2:00 p.m.


Finally, if you have any problems or worries about your child please do speak to the class teacher.  They are always willing to listen and help. Also,  you are more than welcome to contact me either in the playground or through the office so that we can discuss any issues. Thank you for your continued support.
Yours sincerely,
Mrs S A Geary
Headteacher




